August 7, 2010
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES OF THE MUSKELUNGE LAKE ASSOCIATION at  the Cloverland Town Hall, AUGUST 7, 2010
Coffee and Donuts were served from 8:30 am until 9:00 am by the social committee and provided a welcomed time to talk with neighbors and friends.
Shoreline Restoration:  Mike Meyer from the Wisconsin DNR in Rhinelander provided an excellent power point presentation from 9:00 am to 10:00 am.  He discussed the need for shoreline restoration and some of the practices that are in use to improve shorelines and prevent damaging runoff.  He also related how wild life and fish can benefit from properties that have been improved. 
Call to order: Present: Officers Tom Cerull - President, Mike Newmeister - Vice President, and Roger Johnston – Treasurer and Board of Directors, Bob Petersen, Larry Grzesik and Dennis Schumacher.
Tom welcomed new members Dave and Mary Hall.  It was noted that there 47 MLA members and guests in attendance.
Secretary’s Report: A motion was made and seconded to dispense with the reading of the 2009 annual meeting minutes, and to accept the minutes as written. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Roger distributed the Treasurer’s report and the following balances were noted for the fiscal year 7/01/09-06/30/10:



Lake Improvement Fund

$ 6990.72


Operational fund


$ 4954.86


MLA fundraising/Socials

$ 4946.78


Savings



$     36.53



Total



           $16928.89


Lake Study Fund


$ 2393.65


Lake Projects Fund


$   103.50

A motion was made and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report. Motion carried.

Election of Officers: Ballots were handed out for officers and directors at large.  There were no nominations from the floor.
Committee Reports: 


Grant committee: Justine White-Richards.  Justine summarized the work done by the township and Onterra during the past year and complemented everyone on meeting the in-kind work hour goals.  She discussed upcoming volunteer and educational opportunities for the group.  The upcoming opportunities can be found on Jeff Currie’s Class Bulletin or on the Cloverland Township website.  She also reported briefly the work done by Gail Anderson, the Weed and Algae Coordinator.  She indicated that Gail had found no Curly Leaf Pondweed during an inspection early this year.

Aerator report: Bob Hodkiewicz.  Bob reported that after the aerator blower was repaired last year that it still had an oil leak that was unacceptable.  Bob contacted the firm that made the repair and they indicated that they would rework the blower at no cost to MLA.  Bob also mentioned the need for volunteers to both install the aerator fencing in the winter and remove it in the spring.

Water Quality: Roger Johnston.  Roger reported the lake temperature at three foot intervals going down to the maximum depth of 19 feet.  He said that the SECCI disk reading at that time was 3.5 feet.  He also mentioned that the SECCI disk reading needed to be taken at a specific time because the DNR was attempting to match SECCI disk readings with satellite readings.

Fish Committee: Dave Larson and Ed Kroggel.  Nether Dave or Ed were in attendance so fishing was discussed later.

Weed and Algae Committee: Gail Anderson. Gail was not present so Justine White-Richards commented on her work as indicated above during her report.
Social Committee: Mimi Johnston. Mimi summarized the recent social committee sponsored events such as the winter social and ice out.  She also mentioned that the next social committee meeting would be on Wednesday August 11, at Judy Petersen’s home.
Boat Landing Coordinator:  John Kurhajec.  John mentioned that participation at the boat landing was quite low.  He mentioned the up and coming muskie tournament that would include Muskellunge Lake and suggested that this would be a critical time for boat inspections.

Walleye, Muskie Stocking and Crappie Size and Bag Limits:  Tom Cerull reported that the DNR planned to stock 1500 - 6” to 8” walleye fingerlings in our lake this coming fall.  He said that the board had discussed purchasing additional fingerlings of the same size but at a cost of $1.75 to $2.50 per fingerling felt it was not cost effective at this time.  The DNR also plans to stock 272 - 10” to 12” muskies in our lake in 2011.  The DNR and the MLA board were also interested in changing the current crappie size and bag limit to 10” and 10 respectively, however, it will take about two years before the process can begin due to a DNR panfish study that has not been completed.
Volunteer Sign Up Sheets:  Tom Cerull mentioned that volunteer sign-up sheets were available and that completed sheets should be picked up by the respective committee chairman.

Election Results:  The results were unanimous with no write-in votes.  They were President – Tom Cerull, Vice President – Mike Newmeister, Treasurer – Roger Johnston, Secretary – Gail Anderson and directors at large Larry Grzesik, Bob Petersen, Dennis Schumacher, Bill Raboin and Dennis Rydzewski.  
Open Discussion: There was additional interest in pursuing shoreline improvements.  There is a Lake Protection Grant that can be obtained if the owners of a total of 1500 feet of shoreline are interested in applying for it.  It was also mentioned that even though we no longer have a sign at the boat landing that states that purple loosestrife and rusty crayfish are present, the information still exists on the DNR website.  It appears that the purple loosestrife and rusty crayfish are actually found in Big Muskellunge and not our lake so there is an opportunity for confusion.
Meeting Adjournment: The motion was made and seconded to adjourn. Motion passed.

Submitted by:  Tom Cerull due to the absence of Gail Anderson.

